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Message from the SED 
FSA County Offices are still available to customers by phone appointment only, 
until further notice.  Our Staff is available to continue helping Producers with 
program signups, loan servicing and other important actions. Our Staff will continue 
to come into the office and work with our customers by phone, email and by using 
online tools whenever possible. For Service Center contact information, visit 
farmers.gov/coronavirus. 

Producers can now apply for CFAP, which provides payments to offset impacts 
from the coronavirus pandemic. Staff members are available and the agency has 
set up a call center in order to serve customers. The CFAP application and other 
additional information may be found at farmers.gov/cfap. 

FSA will begin accepting nominations for county committee members on Monday, 
June 15, 2020.  All nomination forms for the 2020 Election must be postmarked or 
received in the local FSA office by August 1, 2020. 

Those who have not yet enrolled in ARC/PLC programs for 2020 must do so by 
June 30, 2020. 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USFSA/bulletins/2907ed3
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?data=02%7C01%7C%7Ca5a2977cd31e44b51d4e08d7b8ead70d%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637181191091789252&reserved=0&sdata=O3FuFEws8hr3muyfFIPHMNIW4DwKSzdL3urA2rgzxXY%3D&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2Far%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?data=02%7C01%7C%7Ca5a2977cd31e44b51d4e08d7b8ead70d%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637181191091789252&reserved=0&sdata=O3FuFEws8hr3muyfFIPHMNIW4DwKSzdL3urA2rgzxXY%3D&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2Far%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
http://www.farmers.gov/coronavirus?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
http://www.farmers.gov/cfap?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
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The week of June 22-28, the nation will celebrate pollinators during National 
Pollinator Week.  

Please view the article below for additional information.  Visit offices.usda.gov to 
find location and contact information for the nearest FSA county office. 

“Pollinators, Plants, People and Planet” 

Until next time… 

 
Upcoming Events and Workshops 
The USDA Arkansas Farm Service Agency (FSA) is committed to educating 
producers on available programs and loans. FSA representatives will be available 
at the following workshops and conferences. Producers interested in attending 
these conferences/workshops should follow the registration or RSVP instructions 
listed below. 

Jun 30th – Annual Small Scale Producer Conference The University of Arkansas 
at Pine Bluff (UAPB) is partnering with Prairie View A&M University is hosting the 
10th Annual Small Scale Producer Conference.  Terri McManus, Farm Program 
Chief, will present on Coronavirus Food Assistance Program (CFAP).  This 
VIRTUAL Conference will be held Tuesday, June 30, 2020 from 10:00am -3:00pm 
and will be available on Zoom at the following 
link:  https://pvpanther.zoom.us/j/92904549513?pwd=OFlqNGpWS3docG44djJMYk
ZnN3JpZz09.  

For Additional Information Contact: CEP Extension Agent, Mr. Brandon Hawkins. 
Phone: 903-628-6702 or email: brhawkins@pvamu.edu or Ms. Kandi Williams, 
Small Farms, University of Arkansas at Pine Bluff. 

Phone: 870-571-9428 or email:  williamska@uapb.edu. 

 

 
Nominations Open for the 2020 County Committee Elections  
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Farm Service Agency (FSA) encourages all farmers, 
ranchers, and FSA program participants to take part in the County Committee election nomination 
process. 

FSA’s county committees are a critical component of the day-to-day operations of FSA and allow 
grassroots input and local administration of federal farm programs. 

Committees are comprised of locally elected agricultural producers responsible for the fair and equitable 
administration of FSA farm programs in their counties. Committee members are accountable to the 
Secretary of Agriculture. If elected, members become part of a local decision making and farm program 
delivery process. 

A county committee is composed of three to 11 elected members from local administrative areas (LAA). 
Each member serves a three-year term. One-third of the seats on these committees are open for 
election each year. 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?data=02%7C01%7C%7Ca5a2977cd31e44b51d4e08d7b8ead70d%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637181191091789252&reserved=0&sdata=O3FuFEws8hr3muyfFIPHMNIW4DwKSzdL3urA2rgzxXY%3D&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2Far%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?data=02%7C01%7C%7Ca5a2977cd31e44b51d4e08d7b8ead70d%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637181191091789252&reserved=0&sdata=O3FuFEws8hr3muyfFIPHMNIW4DwKSzdL3urA2rgzxXY%3D&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2Far%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://offices.sc.egov.usda.gov/locator/app?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fpvpanther.zoom.us%2Fj%2F92904549513%3Fpwd%3DOFlqNGpWS3docG44djJMYkZnN3JpZz09%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=02%7C01%7C%7C18681a7249cc4790b85d08d80f1b9dfe%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637275958594591684&sdata=SzoILkNNumn0cfHqPdYHms3MPg%2F6VzSapuliqvAf3Zk%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fpvpanther.zoom.us%2Fj%2F92904549513%3Fpwd%3DOFlqNGpWS3docG44djJMYkZnN3JpZz09%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=02%7C01%7C%7C18681a7249cc4790b85d08d80f1b9dfe%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637275958594591684&sdata=SzoILkNNumn0cfHqPdYHms3MPg%2F6VzSapuliqvAf3Zk%3D&reserved=0
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County committees may have an appointed advisor to further represent the local interests of 
underserved farmers and ranchers. Underserved producers are beginning, women and other minority 
farmers and ranchers and landowners and/or operators who have limited resources. 

All nomination forms for the 2020 election must be postmarked or received in the local USDA Service 
Center by Aug. 1, 2020 (or next business day). For more information on FSA county committee 
elections and appointments, refer to the FSA fact sheet: Eligibility to Vote and Hold Office as a COC 
Member available online at: fsa.usda.gov/elections. 

Visit offices.usda.gov to find location and contact information for the nearest FSA county office. 

 
Farmers, Ranchers and Private Forest Landowners Use 
Conservation to Protect Pollinator Habitat, Boost Crop 
Production  
The next time you snack on almonds, add blueberries to your smoothie or eat pumpkin pie, thank a 
pollinator and thank farmers, ranchers and private forestland owners who work hard to create and 
maintain their habitat. 

Pollinators, such as honeybees, bumblebees, butterflies, birds, bats, flies and many others, play a 
critical role in crop production. Without pollinators, we wouldn’t have many crops. 

During the week of June 22-28, the nation will celebrate these iconic and crucial pollinators during 
National Pollinator Week. This year’s theme is “Pollinators, Plants, People and Planet.” Thirteen years 
ago, the U.S. Senate unanimously designated the third week in June as National Pollinator Week to 
increase awareness about the importance of pollinators and the challenges many of them face, 
including serious population declines and habitat losses, often due to land use changes and excessive 
or improper pesticide use. Nearly 200 species of pollinators are considered threatened or extinct. 

Pollination occurs when pollen grains are moved between two flowers of the same species, or within a 
single flower by wind or insects and animals. Successful pollination results in healthy fruit and fertile 
seeds, allowing the plants to reproduce. 

The extensive and critical world of crop pollinators is a $20 billion a year industry. About 75 percent of 
crop plants are pollinated by billions of animals and insects every year 

Many federal, state and local government agencies, non-government organizations and universities 
have launched extensive efforts to protect pollinators, especially honeybees and the Monarch butterfly. 
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) works closely with farmers, forest landowners and other 
private landowners to increase pollinator habitat in targeted areas nationwide. 

The Environmental Quality Incentives Program (EQIP), through USDA’s Natural Resources 
Conservation Service (NRCS), offers financial incentives to agricultural producers and private 

 
Farmers and Ranchers in ARKANSAS Can Now Apply for 
Financial Assistance through USDA’s Coronavirus Food 
Assistance Program 
Online Tools and Toll-Free Number Available to Assist Producers 

Agricultural producers can now apply for USDA’s Coronavirus Food Assistance Program (CFAP), which 
provides direct payments to offset impacts from the coronavirus pandemic. The application and a 
payment calculator are now available online, and USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) staff members 
are available via phone, fax and online tools to help producers complete applications. The agency set 
up a call center in order to simplify how they serve new customers across the nation. 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2Felections%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=02%7C01%7C%7C18681a7249cc4790b85d08d80f1b9dfe%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637275958594591684&sdata=ljgwJJE0j8H%2FKd%2BXgu%2BPTHRbIwAhBeGsx82KFPKKQS0%3D&reserved=0
https://offices.sc.egov.usda.gov/locator/app?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nrcs.usda.gov%2Fwps%2Fportal%2Fnrcs%2Fmain%2Fnational%2Fprograms%2Ffinancial%2Feqip%2F%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=02%7C01%7C%7C18681a7249cc4790b85d08d80f1b9dfe%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637275958594601648&sdata=gQC9U2g7PAlMpbhZ8KL2tb9mMaWNQLTzm3iZhYUL7sM%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nrcs.usda.gov%2Fwps%2Fportal%2Fnrcs%2Fsite%2Fnational%2Fhome%2F%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=02%7C01%7C%7C18681a7249cc4790b85d08d80f1b9dfe%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637275958594601648&sdata=ld2pcxPwi4rJrKhOp4OTFFaTU460CZQcg0GDxs9PBmE%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nrcs.usda.gov%2Fwps%2Fportal%2Fnrcs%2Fsite%2Fnational%2Fhome%2F%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=02%7C01%7C%7C18681a7249cc4790b85d08d80f1b9dfe%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637275958594601648&sdata=ld2pcxPwi4rJrKhOp4OTFFaTU460CZQcg0GDxs9PBmE%3D&reserved=0


Applications will be accepted through August 28, 2020. Through CFAP, USDA is making available $16 
billion for vital financial assistance to producers of agricultural commodities who have suffered a five-
percent-or-greater price decline due to COVID-19 and face additional significant marketing costs as a 
result of lower demand, surplus production, and disruptions to shipping patterns and the orderly 
marketing of commodities. 

We also want to remind producers that the program is structured to ensure the availability of funding for 
all eligible producers who apply.   

In order to do this, producers will receive 80 percent of their maximum total payment upon approval of 
the application. The remaining portion of the payment, not to exceed the payment limit, will be paid at a 
later date nationwide, as funds remain available. 

Producers can download the CFAP application and other eligibility forms from farmers.gov/cfap. Also, 
on that webpage, producers can find a payment calculator to help identify sales and inventory records 
needed to apply and calculate potential payments. 

Additionally, producers in search of one-on-one support with the CFAP application process can call 877-
508-8364 to speak directly with a USDA employee ready to offer assistance. This is a good first step 
before a producer engages the team at the FSA county office at their local USDA Service Center. 

Applying for Assistance 

Producers of all eligible commodities will apply through their local FSA office. Those who use the online 
calculator tool will be able to print off a pre-filled CFAP application, sign, and submit to your local FSA 
office either electronically or via hand delivery. Please contact your local office to determine the 
preferred method. Find contact information for your local office at farmers.gov/cfap. 

Documentation to support the producer’s application and certification may be requested after the 
application is filed. FSA has streamlined the signup process to not require an acreage report at the time 
of application and a USDA farm number may not be immediately needed. 

Additional Commodities 

USDA is also establishing a process for the public to identify additional commodities for potential 
inclusion in CFAP. Specifically, USDA is looking for data on agricultural commodities, that are not 
currently eligible for CFAP, that the public believes to have either: 

1. suffered a five percent-or-greater price decline between mid-January and mid-April as a result 
of the COVID-19 pandemic, 

2. shipped but subsequently spoiled due to loss of marketing channel, or 
3. not left the farm or remained unharvested as mature crops. 

More information about this process is available on farmers.gov/cfap. 

More Information 

To find the latest information on CFAP, visit farmers.gov/cfap or call 877-508-8364. 

USDA Service Centers are open for business by phone appointment only, and field work will continue 
with appropriate social distancing. While program delivery staff will continue to come into the office, they 
will be working with producers by phone and using online tools whenever possible. All Service Center 
visitors wishing to conduct business with the FSA, Natural Resources Conservation Service, or any 
other Service Center agency are required to call their Service Center to schedule a phone appointment. 
More information can be found at farmers.gov/coronavirus.  

 
USDA Reports Record Enrollment in Key Farm Safety-Net 
Programs  

http://www.farmers.gov/cfap?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
http://www.farmers.gov/cfap?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
http://www.farmers.gov/coronavirus?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


Producers signed a record 1.77 million contracts for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s Agriculture 
Risk Coverage (ARC) and Price Loss Coverage (PLC) programs for the 2019 crop year, which is more 
than 107 percent of the total contracts signed compared with a 5-year average. USDA also reminds 
producers that June 30 is the deadline to enroll in ARC and PLC for the 2020 crop year. 

Producers interested in enrolling for 2020 should contact their FSA county office. Producers must enroll 
by June 30 and make their one-time update to PLC payment yields by September 30. 

FSA attributes the significant participation in the 2019 crop year ARC and PLC programs to increased 
producer interest in the programs under the 2018 Farm Bill and to an increase in eligible farms because 
of the selling and buying of farms and new opportunities for beginning farmers and military veterans with 
farms having 10 or fewer base acres. Enrollment for 2019 ended March 16. 

USDA Service Centers, including FSA county offices, are open for business by phone only, and field 
work will continue with appropriate social distancing. While program delivery staff will continue to come 
into the office, they will be working with producers by phone and using online tools whenever possible. 
All Service Center visitors wishing to conduct business with the FSA, Natural Resources Conservation 
Service or any other Service Center agency are required to call their Service Center to schedule a 
phone appointment. More information can be found at farmers.gov/coronavirus. 

For more information on ARC and PLC, download the program fact sheet or the 2014-2018 farm bills 
comparison fact sheet. Online ARC and PLC election decision tools are available at 
www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc. To locate the nearest USDA Service Center, visit farmers.gov/service-center-
locator. 

 
USDA Reminds ARKANSAS Producers to Complete Crop 
Acreage Reports 
USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) offices in Arkansas are currently open to phone and virtual 
appointments only but can still work with producers on timely filing crop acreage reports. FSA staff can 
provide assistance over the phone, by email and through virtual meetings via Microsoft Teams. 

For Arkansas the acreage reporting date, for spring seeded crops and other crops, is July 15, 2020.      

Acreage reporting dates vary by crop and by county. Contact your local FSA office for a list of acreage 
reporting deadlines by crop. 

In order to comply with FSA program eligibility requirements, all producers must file an accurate crop 
acreage report by the applicable deadline. FSA staff is still able to assist producers in completing 
acreage reports, including providing maps. 

FSA county offices in Arkansas can provide maps to producers through mail or email with instructions 
for completing the maps. After planting is complete, producers should return completed maps and the 
acreage reporting sheet by mail or email by July 15, 2020. 

After completed maps and all acreage reporting information is received, FSA will make software 
updates and mail or email producers the completed Report of Acreage form (FSA-578) to sign. 
Producers must return the signed form certifying their acreage report to the FSA office through mail and 
email by July 15, 2020. 

The following exceptions apply to acreage reporting dates: 

• If the crop has not been planted by the acreage reporting date, then the acreage must be 
reported no later than 15 calendar days after planting is completed. 

• If a producer acquires additional acreage after the acreage reporting date, then the acreage 
must be reported no later than 30 calendars days after purchase or acquiring the lease. 
Appropriate documentation must be provided to the county office. 

http://www.farmers.gov/coronavirus?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
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https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?data=02%7C01%7C%7Cb95186d671f540dcae6108d7e5fdcef6%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637230750571531958&reserved=0&sdata=kUa3eNhRushi68VdV0elqGnvucHSEwHPQvxBFQSHsto%3D&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2FAssets%2FUSDA-FSA-Public%2Fusdafiles%2FFactSheets%2F2019%2Farc-plc_farm_bill_comparisons-fact_sheet-aug-2019.pdf%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
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https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?data=02%7C01%7C%7Cb95186d671f540dcae6108d7e5fdcef6%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637230750571531958&reserved=0&sdata=AD%2BEua970dOvX0wWvs4eTWH2hBls8JSgB2RsU0DPRHk%3D&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2Farc-plc%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
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Producers should also report crop acreage they intended to plant, but due to natural disaster, were 
unable to plant. Prevented planting acreage must be reported on form CCC-576, Notice of Loss, no 
later than 15 calendar days after the final planting date as established by FSA and USDA’s Risk 
Management Agency. 

Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) policy holders should note that the acreage 
reporting date for NAP-covered crops is the earlier of the dates listed above or 15 calendar days before 
grazing or harvesting of the crop begins. 

If you have applied for organic certification and do not receive it before the acreage reporting deadline, 
you may provide the necessary documentation to FSA immediately upon receipt from the certifying 
agent. 

For questions, please contact your local FSA office. To locate your local FSA office 
visit farmers.gov/service-center-locator. 

 
Farm Reconstitutions 
When changes in farm ownership or operation take place, a farm reconstitution is necessary. The 
reconstitution — or recon — is the process of combining or dividing farms or tracts of land based on the 
farming operation. 

To be effective for the current Fiscal Year (FY), farm combinations and farm divisions must be 
requested by August 1 of the FY for farms subject to the Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) and Price 
Loss Coverage (PLC) program.  A reconstitution is considered to be requested when all: 

• of the required signatures are on FSA-155 
• other applicable documentation, such as proof of ownership, is submitted. 

Total Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) and non-ARC/PLC farms may be reconstituted at any 
time.  

The following are the different methods used when doing a farm recon: 

Estate Method — the division of bases, allotments and quotas for a parent farm among heirs in settling 
an estate; 

Designation of Landowner Method — may be used when (1) part of a farm is sold or ownership is 
transferred; (2) an entire farm is sold to two or more persons; (3) farm ownership is transferred to two or 
more persons; (4) part of a tract is sold or ownership is transferred; (5) a tract is sold to two or more 
persons; or (6) tract ownership is transferred to two or more persons. In order to use this method the 
land sold must have been owned for at least three years, or a waiver granted, and the buyer and seller 
must sign a Memorandum of Understanding; 

DCP Cropland Method — the division of bases in the same proportion that the DCP cropland for each 
resulting tract relates to the DCP cropland on the parent tract; 

Default Method — the division of bases for a parent farm with each tract maintaining the bases 
attributed to the tract level when the reconstitution is initiated in the system. 

 
New Farmers.gov Feature Helps Producers Find Farm Loans 
that Fit Their Operation 
A new online tool can help farmers and ranchers find information on U.S. Department of Agriculture 
(USDA) farm loans that may best fit their operations. USDA has launched the new Farm Loan Discovery 
Tool as the newest feature on farmers.gov, the Department’s self-service website for farmers. 

https://www.farmers.gov/service-center-locator?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) offers a variety of loan options to help farmers finance their 
operations. From buying land to financing the purchase of equipment, FSA loans can help. Compared to 
this time last year, FSA has seen an 18 percent increase in the amount it has obligated for direct farm 
ownership loans, and through the 2018 Farm Bill, has increased the limits for several loan products. 

USDA conducted field research in eight states, gathering input from farmers and FSA farm loan staff to 
better understand their needs and challenges. 

How the Tool Works 

Farmers who are looking for financing options to operate a farm or buy land can answer a few simple 
questions about what they are looking to fund and how much money they need to borrow. After 
submitting their answers, farmers will be provided information on farm loans that best fit their specific 
needs. The loan application and additional resources also will be provided. 

Farmers can download application quick guides that outline what to expect from preparing an 
application to receiving a loan decision. There are four guides that cover loans to individuals, entities, 
and youth, as well as information on microloans. The guides include general eligibility requirements and 
a list of required forms and documentation for each type of loan. These guides can help farmers prepare 
before their first USDA service center visit with a loan officer. 

Farmers can access the Farm Loan Discovery Tool by visiting farmers.gov/fund and clicking the “Start” 
button. Follow the prompts and answer five simple questions to receive loan information that is 
applicable to your agricultural operation. The tool is built to run on any modern browser like Chrome, 
Edge, Firefox, or the Safari browser, and is fully functional on mobile devices. It does not work in 
Internet Explorer. 

About Farmers.gov 

In 2018, USDA unveiled farmers.gov, a dynamic, mobile-friendly public website combined with an 
authenticated portal where farmers will be able to apply for programs, process transactions, and 
manage accounts. 

The Farm Loan Discovery Tool is one of many resources on farmers.gov to help connect farmers to 
information that can help their operations. Earlier this year, USDA launched the My Financial 
Information feature, which enables farmers to view their loan information, history, payments, and alerts 
by logging into the website. 

USDA is building farmers.gov for farmers, by farmers. In addition to the interactive farm loan features, 
the site also offers a Disaster Assistance Discovery Tool. Farmers can visit 
farmers.gov/recover/disaster-assistance-tool#step-1 to find disaster assistance programs that can help 
their operation recover from natural disasters. 

With feedback from customers and field employees who serve those customers, farmers.gov delivers 
farmer-focused features through an agile, iterative process to deliver the greatest immediate value to 
America’s agricultural producers – helping farmers and ranchers do right, and feed everyone. 

For more information or to locate your USDA Service Center, visit farmers.gov. 

 
Communication is Key in Lending 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) is committed to providing our farm loan borrowers the tools necessary to 
be a success. A part of ensuring this success is providing guidance and counsel from the loan 
application process through the borrower’s graduation to commercial lending institutions. While it is 
FSA’s commitment to advise borrowers as they identify goals and evaluate progress, it is crucial for 
borrowers to communicate with their farm loan staff when changes occur. It is the borrower’s 
responsibility to alert FSA to any of the following: 

• Any proposed or significant changes in the farming operation; 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2Fnews-room%2Fnews-releases%2F2019%2Fhigher-limits-now-available-on-usda-farm-loans%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=02%7C01%7C%7C18681a7249cc4790b85d08d80f1b9dfe%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637275958594611601&sdata=xKDlNl0A6Drtv%2Fff7cYW49MLxBqewBwsDf%2F4GpFbH9g%3D&reserved=0
https://www.farmers.gov/fund?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.farmers.gov/recover/disaster-assistance-tool?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery#step-1
https://www.farmers.gov/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


• Any significant changes to family income or expenses; 
• The development of problem situations; 
• Any losses or proposed significant changes in security 

In addition, if a farm loan borrower cannot make payments to suppliers, other creditors, or FSA on time, 
contact your farm loan staff immediately to discuss loan servicing options. 

For more information on FSA farm loan programs, visit fsa.usda.gov. 

 
Rates and Dates 

 
 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, write: 
USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence 
Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 877-
8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 

 

Persons with disabilities who require accommodations to attend or participate in this 
meeting/function/event should contact their local County Executive Director or Rhonda O’Guinn at 501-
301-3018, (TDD# or Federal Relay Service at 1-800-877-8339, and rhonda.oguinn@usda.gov). 

 

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2F%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=02%7C01%7C%7C18681a7249cc4790b85d08d80f1b9dfe%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637275958594621558&sdata=2INJ57MexcWj9jpWWcOcpTluUsjgpMGXHe5eVMX8wuM%3D&reserved=0
mailto:rhonda.oguinn@usda.gov
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